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17th November 2023 
Dear Families, 
 
Mrs Metcalfe 
I am sorry to inform you that Mrs Metcalfe will be leaving our school at the end of this term as she has found a position 
offering her more working hours. She will be very much missed in our Out of School Club but we do wish her well with 
her new employment. If you decide that you would like to donate to a leaving gift for Mrs Metcalfe, please feel 
welcome to send this to the school office in an envelope marked ‘Mrs Metcalfe- Leaving Gift’. 
 
Christmas Performances 
Thank you to everyone who has ordered their tickets using the online link. The link will close for ticket orders next 
Wednesday, 22nd November. Please ensure that you have ordered your tickets by then as these will be allocated on 
Thursday, after which time I will not be able to guarantee that further tickets will be available. 
 
If you are experiencing any issues with the online link and have not been able to order the tickets you require, please 
let the office know before the link closes next week. 
 
The residents of Greenacres will be attending on the Tuesday morning and, if you are able to help with wheelchair 
pushing to and from there, your help would be very much appreciated. Please do let the office know if you are able to 
help. Thank you. 
 
Pantomime Visit 
Thank you to everyone who has completed the online link for their child’s permission and ice cream choices. This has 
worked really well and all permissions and choices have been received. We will continue to use this approach for 
future school visits. The next link sent to you will be for the children in Class 5, who will be visiting Crucial Crew on 
Tuesday 16th January; a separate letter will follow for this visit. 
 
First Steps Sport – Balance Bikes 
First Steps Sport will be in school next week and week commencing 27th November with their balance bikes for the 
children in Classes 2 and 3. They will bring all equipment that your child needs for the training with them.   
 
 
 
 



Shining Stars – Imagination Library 
The Imagination Library will be visiting our Shining Stars group next Thursday from 1 – 2.30pm for a ‘mini-book chatter’ 
session. All families with children from 0 to 3 years are very welcome to attend. Children who will be in Nursery on 
Thursday afternoon will also attend. 
Thank you. 
 
Events from North Lincolnshire Council and Scunthorpe Theatres 
Please find attached details of the Christmas Market taking place at Normanby Hall and Family Music Workshops 
taking place at the Baths Hall. 
 
Drama Club 
Please note that there will be no Drama Club on Monday 20th November.  
 
Flu Vaccinations 
Please find attached information from Vaccination UK about flu catch up sessions which are being held if your child 
has missed their school flu vaccination.  Vaccination UK will not be returning to school for catch up sessions. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
A Dawson  


